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Attendees: Howard Taylor, Tom Taylor, John Babyak, Dick Schwinger, Dave Woodward,
Malcolm Peterson, Bob Turner, Jim Wilcox, Steve Neal, Jim Beisler, Byron Keadle, Ted Ifft,
Charlie Fieldhouse, Pete Sorge, Ralph Starkey, Tom Tarpley, Lloyd Stimson and Errol Myers.

Call to Order – Howard Taylor opened the meeting at 10:00 A.M.

Opening Remarks - The MISGA President, Howard Taylor, welcomed everyone and introduced
two guests, Dick Dale and Paul Keiser, a past president of MISGA. Howard thanked Byron
Keadle for putting the Annual Report together. In 2010, there were 400 mixers compared to 367
in 2009. Total revenue to the clubs in 2010 was $901,774 vs $882,126 in 2009. Howard is
concerned that some of the clubs are trading on the MISGA name, via MISGA-only
memberships, etc. Howard has some MISGA History handbooks from 1975-1995 if anyone
would like to have them.

Secretary’s Report – The minutes of the September 14, 2010 meeting were previously
distributed via e-mail and were published on the web site. A motion was made and seconded to
accept the minutes as presented on the website. The minutes were accepted.

Treasurer’s Report – A report was distributed. The third installment of the division allotments
has been paid. All club dues are current and membership is down slightly. Howard said that he
thought that there was a motion made last year that excess from this year’s operating budget
go into the prize pool for the Past Presidents and Two-man tournaments. Past minutes will be
reviewed to try to find a reference. A budget for 2011 will be sent out via e-mail or at the March
meeting.

Vice-President’s Report – No Report

Division Director Reports

Division I – A report was distributed via e-mail. Weather conditions this year and a low number
of sign-ups caused several mixers to be rescheduled or cancelled. Communication and no-
shows were also a problem this year. Each club must have a written confirmation from other
clubs before publishing their schedule and pro shop phone numbers should be provided for
cancellations. Division I clubs will not schedule a mixer on the same date as a MISGA or
Division I event. Garrison Lake, a former MISGA club, is in the evaluation process to re-join
MISGA.

Division II – A report was distributed via e-mail. Tom Taylor reported that the division had a
good year. A favorable report was given by the division for the acceptance of Fountainhead
Country Club as a new Division II club. There is concern for the survival of the VFW golf club,
they are down to 9 or 10 members and the maintenance of the club is being done by the
MISGA members. The Musket Ridge golf course is owned by PNC Bank and is up for sale.
Charlie Gailunas, the Assistant Division Director has resigned for health reasons.

Division III – A report was distributed via e-mail. Malcolm Peterson said that there is a
communication problem with associate cancellations at mixers. Associates need to notify the
host pro shop if they signed up for a mixer but do not plan to attend. Bert Bigelow will be the
Division Director in 2011. Ralph Starkey will be the Assistant Division Director and will be the
MISGA Vice-President in 2011. A discussion followed about which tees should be used by
women in MISGA events. The division will set up a rotation of clubs to sponsor division
qualifiers. An associate at the Division meeting was confused by the terms ABCD and Past
Presidents Tournaments. He suggested that we clarify the literature announcing these events.
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Division IV – A report was distributed via e-mail. Bob Turner said that the division results,
number of mixers and number of participants, in 2010 were the same as in 2009. Jim Wilcox
will be the Division Director in 2011 and Mike Urquhart will be the Assistant Director.

Division V – A report was distributed via e-mail. Steve Neal reported that the division clubs
agreed that the program of designating exclusive dates for club mixers has worked well and
they want to use the same procedure next year. The division now has a female member from
Ocean Pines. She is primarily a nine-hole golfer and is mostly interested in the “Flings” but she
will play in 18-hole mixers. There are two division clubs with problems, the Elks Club will
continue in MISGA even though their membership has declined and the pro at the Beach Club,
which is up for sale, thinks that the primary candidate to buy the club would want to continue in
MISGA. Jim Beisler was introduced as the new Assistant Division Director. Steve commented
about some of the mixer no-shows and stressed the importance of good communication.

Division VI - A report was distributed via e-mail. Byron Keadle said that the new Assistant
Division Director is Carl Lazar from Walden Golf Club. About thirty associates have left the
Patuxent Greens club and have joined the Cross Creek Golf Club in Beltsville, MD. Patuxent
now has 12-15 members and may not be a viable MISGA club after 2011. Cross Creek is being
considered for MISGA membership and if approved, they will use the 2011 mixer schedule for
Patuxent Greens. The remaining Patuxent Greens members will be invited to all Cross Creek
mixers.

Committee Reports

Associates – Charlie Fieldhouse submitted reports via e-mail. In 2010, two clubs left MISGA
and one club, Nassawango, rejoined. There is a revised Deceased Report and the club reps will
be required to fill out this report when an associate passes. Charlie asked that he receive a list
of reps, asst reps, etc. in order to update the Associates Reports.

Audit – Gary Sorrell submitted a report via e-mail. Gary reviewed the 2010 Spring Fling at
Williamsburg. There was a shortage of $279.12 which was covered by the starting balance from
the previous year. There is a carryover amount of $129.90 for use in 2011. For the ABCD(Past
Presidents) Tournament at Chartwell, an overage of $26.00 was deposited in the MISGA
account.

Legal – Jim Ewalt was not at the meeting.

Events – Pete Sorge said that he had fifty people at each of the two Fall Frolics and that he
received comments that people liked the small groups. The hotel at Amelia Island has been
sold to OMNI International. He has received a preliminary contract but now instead of one price
per person/couple, they are itemizing for rooms, golf, admin fees, tips, etc. the first iteration
that they sent was 65% higher and all rooms at the hotel for the days we want are booked.
Fripp is always good, friendly and they welcome us. Pete is looking at other venues. One
problem is that some venues do not want to give us a shotgun start without 100 golfers. Pete
said that he does not get reports from the other frolics and flings and would like to have them.
The Spring Fling is scheduled at Williamsburg, VA on May 17-19, 2011. Dick Dale said that we
have good courses scheduled; The Woods course at Kingsmill on the 17 th, Golden Horseshoe
on the 18

th
and Ford’s Colony on the 19

th
. The cost will be; couple(two golfers) $658, couple(1

golfer) $380 and single golfer $329. In the past few years, a number of people had access to
timeshares and others chose to use less expensive hotels. So, this year, we will not be
involved in arranging lodging. In an effort to keep the costs down, there will be only one meal
provided. A discussion about contracts and costs followed. Dave Woodward commented about
the non-golfing ladies and how well these MISGA events are made available to them.



Minutes - MISGA Meeting December 7, 2010 Page 3 of 4
Printed - December 22, 2010

Historian – The position is vacant.

Membership – Ralph Starkey reported that Fountainhead has applied to join MISGA. They
have 42 members on the list for MISGA and have 200 senior members at the club. The club
meets all of the eligibility requirements and the committee met and agreed to accept them.
There was a motion to accept Fountainhead Country Club into MISGA. The motion was
approved. The next club for entry into MISGA is Garrison Lake. The club was a MISGA member
in the past. The club dropped out of MISGA, the course was sold and purchased by the state.
All of the paperwork has been completed and they have 28 members signed up. There was a
motion to accept Garrison Lake. The motion was approved. Cross Creek is being evaluated for
membership into MISGA. It was agreed that as soon as the report from the evaluation
committee is complete, the board will vote on acceptance via e-mail. Howard Taylor said that
he is concerned about is trading on the MISGA name. Cross Creek is planning a MISGA-only
membership as one of its membership options. This is a Division VI club and Ralph Starkey is
on the evaluation committee along with Larry Lewis from Division II and Jim Wilcox from
Division IV. A discussion about Cross Creek and Patuxent Green membership followed.

MISGAGRAM – Byron Keadle submitted a report via e-mail. The next MISGAGRAM would be
available by mid-December. Byron tried to limit the size of the document to 3 megabytes. He
suggested that the division training seminars should include a tutorial on how to access the
website and download the MISGAGRAM. A discussion about the content and distribution of the
MISGAGRAM followed.

Policy and Planning – Bob Turner submitted a report via e-mail. He suggested three changes
to the guidelines. The first, re MISGAGRAM Committee, Section VI, deleted Paragraphs 3, 4
and 5. Another change had to do with sending event reports to the Auditor instead of the
Treasurer. The third had to do with roster maintenance and the MISGAGRAM. There was a
motion to accept the guideline changes. The motion passed.

Rules and Handicap – Dick Crone was not at the meeting but he submitted a report via e-mail.
The percentages of posted scores for the 2010 State Tournaments were very good. In 2011, he
will again monitor the posting of scores for determining eligibility for participation in 2012.
USGA re-licensing will be required by January 1, 2012 in order that clubs may issue handicap
indexes. Another discussion about playing from different tees followed.

Tournament Chairman – A report was submitted via e-mail. Lloyd Stimson thanked Errol Myers for the
website help that he has provided. Tournament information has been consolidated into one section,
Championship Tournament Information. The Tournament Results and History subsection has been
updated and reformatted. A schedule of tournaments and Division Qualifiers is also on the website. At
the last meeting, the Board identified three areas of concern with the MISGA Championship
Tournament Guidelines. The first was the Tournament Interruption Procedure. That couldn’t be resolved
so Lloyd put down TBD (to be determined) in order to expedite approval of the Guidelines. Two other
items that were resolved were entry fees and golf cart requirements. After some discussion, there was a
motion to accept the recommendations of the Tournament Chairman. This motion approved the use of
the MISGA Championship Tournament Guidelines for operational use. The motion was passed.

Past Presidents Ad Hoc – Tom Tarpley had nothing to report.

Web – Errol Myers said that he is updating the website. He would like the updates to the
leadership roster and the schedule of meetings for 2011.

New Business



Associates Roster – Charlie Fieldhouse recommended that we change our rosters to flag the
fact that we have female associates. This would be accomplished by making an entry in a
column of the roster indicating “F’ for female. A question was raised about where a female
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MISGA member would play at the flings and frolics. It was suggested that they could play with
the MISGA members or with the women, their choice. A motion was made to approve the
recommended change to the roster. The motion was passed.

Cheating – There was another discussion about cheating. Tom Taylor talked about a particular
associate who blatantly cheats. The club reps invited the associate in to discuss the problem,
but he would not show up. They want him out of MISGA. The board is the only venue to
dismiss/expel a member. This topic was put off until the next meeting so that have MISGA
Counsel take a look at this. A discussion about the associate followed.

Women’s Tees at State Tournaents. – John Babyak suggested that the Tournament
Guidelines should have a provision to set a suggested yardage for the women’s tees at State
Tournaments.

Chartwell – Jim Wilcox raised a question about Chartwell C.C. being moved to Division II or IV.
No resolution.

New Officers – Howard’s last duty as MISGA President was to turn over the gavel to the new
President, Tom Taylor. Tom said that he lost everything on his computer and is in the process
of putting it all back. He thanked everyone for remaining in their positions as committee
chairmen, etc. for 2011. Earl Gayler will be rejoining us as the MISGA Historian. The next
board meeting will be held on Monday March 21

st
at the University of Maryland. Coffee and

doughnuts at 9:30, the meeting at 10:00 and golf at 12:30. The Annual Meeting will be on
Monday April 11

th
at Prospect Bay. There will be a Board Meeting on September 13th but the

location has not yet been selected. He is considering Heritage Hills in York, PA. as well as
Carroll Valley. The date of a December meeting is undecided. For the coming year, Tom would
like to stress leadership at the clubs and to try to increase participation at the club level. He
would like to try to make it more inviting for the lower handicap players. This may be
accomplished by flighting so low handicappers can play with their peers.

Election of a Vice-President. - Ralph Starkey from Division III was nominated and elected.

Wrap-up – There was a motion to adjourn. The meeting was adjourned at 12:50 P.M.



Division 1 Director’s Report
December 7, 2010

David Woodward was elected Division 1 Assistant Director

Division 1 had its fall meeting at Maple Dale Country Club on October 4 with all clubs
represented plus Division V Director, Steve Neal. No golf due to weather.

Weather condition this year cause several mixers to be rescheduled or canceled.

No shows were a problem this year. Each club must have a written confirmation from the
other clubs before publishing their schedule. Include pro shop phone numbers on the
schedule for the visited club so your associates have a ready reference to use for any
emergency cancelations after the Rep sends the sign up roster to the host club.

The low number of players sign up also caused some mixers to be canceled. The home club
Reps will call all visiting clubs Reps and proshops at least 48 hours prior to the mixer and
inform them the mixer is canceled.

Division 1 clubs will not schedule a mixer on the same date as MISGA or Division 1 wide
events. Each club will schedule at least one home and away with all Division 1 clubs and at
least one club from both Division III and Division V.

Division 1 & Division III 2- Man Qualifier at Wild Quail, Thursday, June 23, 2011

Division 1 & Division III Past President Qualifier at Prospect Bay, Tuesday, July 19, 2011

Garrision Lake Golf Club is in the Evaluation process for MISGA membership.

Howard Taylor
Division 1 Director



MISGA MISGA

Division #: DIRECTOR: DATE: 11/17/2010

# of Home

Mixers Home Visitor Total Carts Food Prizes Total $'s
5 100 280 380 7,600 5,700 1,900 15,200

6 133 369 502 11,044 6,526 2,510 20,080

7 158 147 305 3,355 3,777 2,073 9,205

3 112 80 192 2,880 2,880 960 6,720

3 29 123 152 2,280 2,736 760 5,776

5 90 226 316 4,740 4,266 1,580 10,586

6 171 175 346 3,564 5,309 1,730 10,603

5 54 268 322 3,850 5,928 2,271 12,049

40 847 1,668 2,515 39,313 37,122 13,784 90,219

115 440 1,534 1,840 3,814

2,630 39,753 38,656 15,624 94,033

$94,033

Number of Players

Div. Pro-Am

TOTALS:

Others

DIVISION ANNUAL REPORT

Bear Trap Dunes

Cripple Creek

Eagle Creek

Name of Club

Howard taylor1

Div. A-B-C-D Qualifier

Div. Two-Man Qualifier

A-B-C-D Finals

Club Revenue Received ($'s)

Shawnee

Sussex Pines

Wild Quail

Mixer Totals:

TOTAL REVENUE:

2-Man Team Finals

Jonathan's Landing

Maple Dale



Division II
Directors Report

Maple Dale Country Club
December 7. 2010

Division II held its fall meeting at Hunt valley Country Club on October 29 with all clubs
represented with the exception of the VFW, Holly Hills and the Links of Challedon. It
was the consensus of all present that 2010 was a successful year.

The Summer Frolic is scheduled at Carroll Valley for Sept. 14, 15, 2011.

The Division Stroke Play Championship/(ABCD) qualifier is scheduled for June 20, 2011
at Musket Ridge Golf Club.

The Division two man Qualifier is scheduled for July 25, 2011 at the Links at Challedon
Golf Club

The Div. II Pro AM is scheduled for July 18, 2011 at Piney Branch Country Club.

The Divisions Spring meeting and training session is scheduled for March 29th at
Wakefield Valley Golf Club.

A favorable vote of all division II clubs regarding the acceptance of Fountain Head
Country Club as our newest Division II Club was taken pending final approval of the
Board of Directors.

Concern for the survival of the VFW club in Frederick was expressed due to continued
talk regarding the sale of the property to developers and the decline of members.

Musket Ridge Golf Club is owned by PNC bank and is also listed for sale. It is expected
to sell rather quickly.

Suggestion was made to prepare a matrix to rotate the meetings and qualifiers through out
all of the clubs in the Division.
.

Thomas Taylor
Director



MISGA MISGA

Division #: DIRECTOR: DATE: Nov. 7, 2010

# of Home
Mixers Home Visitor Total Carts Food Prizes Total $'s

14 945 231 1176 19,962.00 16,829.00 5,545.00 42,336.00

5 56 125 181 2,842.00 2,950.00 905.00 6,697.00
12 509 418 927 11,580.00 13,905.00 4,266.00 29,750.00
14 123 559 682 13,129.00 10,741.00 3,410.00 27,280.00
5 89 309 398 7,680.00 5,760.00 1,920.00 15,360.00

10 294 277 571 10,278.00 7,994.00 2,855.00 21,127.00
15 191 530 721 14,420.00 10,815.00 3,605.00 28,840.00
6 90 370 460 7,659.00 8,901.00 2,300.00 18,860.00
6 213 230 443 7,088.00 5,759.00 2,658.00 15,505.00

16 403 265 668 10,020.00 10,020.00 3,340.00 23,380.00
11 170 490 660 11,220.00 11,880.00 3,485.00 26,585.00
5 98 391 489 6,846.00 10,269.00 2,445.00 19,560.00

12 107 184 291 4,656.00 4,074.00 1,455.00 10,185.00
6 77 173 250 5,000.00 4,250.00 1,250.00 10,500.00

Westminster Nat'l 8 210 205 415 5,810.00 6,640.00 2,075.00 14,525.00
Winters Run 3 49 108 157 2,512.00 2,669.00 785.00 5,966.00

148 3,624 4,865 8,489 140,702.00 133,456.00 42,299.00 316,457.00

51 765.00 816.00 306.00 1,887.00
79 1,264.00 1,027.00 474.00 2,765.00

128 2,432.00 8,448.00 1,280.00 12,160.00
125 1,665.00 7,963.00 345.00 9,973.00

8,872 146,828.00 151,710.00 44,704.00 343,242.00

343,242.00

TOTALS:
Other (type over this cell)

DIVISION ANNUAL REPORT

Beaver Creek

Cress Creek
Glade Valley

Name of Club
Club Revenue Received ($'s)Number of Players

Holly lHills
Hunt Valley

VFW
Wakefield Valley

TOTAL REVENUE:

Div. Pro-Am Piney Branch

Links @ Challedon
Musket Ridge
Piney Branch

Rolling Road
Rattlewood

Sparrows Point

Quail Valley

Mixer Totals:

Thomas TaylorII

Div. A-B-C-D Qualifier
Div. Two-Man Qualifier
A-B-C-D Finals
2-Man Team Finals



DIVISION III DIRECTOR’S REPORT

DECEMBER 7, 2010

Division III had its fall organization meeting on November 30. Representatives were generally

pleased about the results of this year’s mixers. Due to weather and other conflicts, a few

mixers were poorly attended, even though associates had signed up to play. This is particularly

stressful for the Club Rep. for Harbourtowne, given that the Harbourtowne pro shop is not as

actively engaged in the process as are other clubs. The representatives agreed to stress to

associates the imperative of notifying the pro shop when they are not going to attend a mixer

for which they had signed up.

With regard to the MISGA-wide events, there was a discussion led by the Director as to the lack

of enthusiasm for Division III qualifiers to play in the MISGA ABCD and Two-Man. Reasons given

including (1) “filling out the field” by the qualifier hosting site’s pro shop and (2) the cost of the

MISGA-wide events. It was agreed that in 2011, the associates playing in the qualifiers would

be required to have paid for the MISGA-wide event within one week of the qualifiers;

associates would be encouraged to bring checks with them to the qualifiers to pay at that time,

thus negating the need for mailing in their checks to the tournament director for Division III.

There was unhappiness among a few reps and assistant reps as to the challenge presented to

qualifiers who were unfamiliar with the MISGA-wide hosting sites. They preferred to have

MISGA schedule these tournaments at sites where qualifiers could play in advance of the

tournament date. The discussion clarified for these reps/asst reps why this would restrict the

number of future willing venues.

There was agreement that a “rota” would be established of Division III clubs which would host

the qualifying tournaments, so that clubs would know well in advance what year would be their

turn. The discussion on the Pro-Am siting was postponed until the Director had the opportunity

to engage with the Directors of Division I and V on holding a joint Pro-Am in 2011.

One relatively new MISGA associate was present at the meeting and pointed out to the others

that the terms: “ABCD” and “Past Presidents” had confused him. (He thought that a team of

players with A,B,C, & D handicaps had to be assembled in order to play.) He suggested that

we take a careful look at our literature announcing the events to ensure clarity.

The Division Director for 2011 will be Bert Bigelow. The Assistant Director will be Ralph Starkey.

Ralph also agreed to serve as Division III’s candidate for MISGA Vice President in 2011. Mal

Peterson will serve as Division III Tournament Director.

Respectfully submitted, Mal Peterson, Director



MISGA MISGA

Division #: DIRECTOR: DATE: 11/15/2010

# of Home

Mixers Home Visitor Total Carts Food Prizes Total $'s
8 216 380 596 11,920 9,536 2,980 24,436

4 35 143 178 3,026 3,204 890 7,120

9 199 220 419 6,977 6,387 2,069 15,433

6 37 172 209 3,135 3,344 1,045 7,524

8 236 256 492 4,353 7,843 2,460 14,656

4 84 336 420 8,400 4,200 2,940 15,540

5 93 238 331 5,781 6,620 1,655 14,056

10 187 151 338 3,200 5,070 2,028 10,298

5 42 152 194 2,910 4,268 970 8,148

2 62 64 1,280 1,024 320 2,624

59 1,131 2,110 3,241 50,982 51,496 17,357 119,835

39 649 597 280 1,526

62 1,054 992 0 2,046

28 420 616 261 1,297

3,370 53,105 53,701 17,898 124,704

$124,704

Number of Players

Div. Pro-Am

TOTALS:

Other (type over this cell)

DIVISION ANNUAL REPORT

Prospect Bay

Clearview

Harbourtowne

Name of Club

Mal PetersonIII

Div. A-B-C-D Qualifier

Div. Two-Man Qualifier

A-B-C-D Finals

Club Revenue Received ($'s)

Hog Neck

Talbott

Easton

TOTAL REVENUE:

2-Man Team Finals

Caroline

Chester River

State Wide Meeting 4/12/2010

Harbourtowne

Chester River

Hunters Oak

Mixer Totals:



Division IV

Director’s Report

December 7, 2010

1. Division IV held its fall meeting at Bretton Woods on October 20. Attendance was good

with 25 reps and ass’t reps participating in golf, training, lunch, prizes and awards.

Argyle was the only club absent.

2. It was announced at the meeting that Mike Urquhart was elected as the incoming

Assistant Director as Jim Wilcox becomes Director. And Bob Turner becomes Chair of

Policy and Planning.

3. Jim Maar earned Outstanding Club Rep of the Year for Division IV. The award will be

given at the annual holiday luncheon at Manor CC.

4. Manor CC will hold its annual holiday luncheon on December 14. This event is always a

splendid end-of-year celebration, thanks to the efforts of C.J. Myers and Dave Keefe.

5. The Division IV Annual Report distributed earlier showed 62 total mixers (same number

as last year) with total mixer participation of 3237 and total revenue of $131,201

including qualifiers. The mixer participation was down 1%. Although Bretton Woods

had a good year over all, they were forced to cancel two mixers for lack of participation.

6. With one bill still to be received Division IV will end the year with a balance of

approximately $500.

7. The 2011 schedule includes:

a. ABCD qualifier at Manor June 16

b. 2-man qualifier at Hobbits Glen June 23

c. Pro-am at Lakewood September 27



MISGA MISGA

Division #: DIRECTOR: DATE: 11/13/2010

# of Home

Mixers Home Visitor Total Carts Food Prizes Total $'s
4 72 181 253 5,566 4,807 1,265 11,638

4 40 208 248 4,960 4,216 1,240 10,416

6 76 218 294 5,880 5,292 1,470 12,642

7 123 172 295 6,785 4,573 1,623 12,981

9 140 248 388 7,372 5,432 2,328 15,132

7 99 174 273 4,914 4,095 1,638 10,647

9 299 119 418 1,088 6,007 2,399 9,494

6 68 210 278 5,004 5,282 1,390 11,676

4 101 199 300 6,264 5,136 2,100 13,500

6 172 318 490 8,820 7,350 2,450 18,620

62 1,190 2,047 3,237 56,653 52,190 17,903 126,746

63 220 895 1,000 2,115

60 1,080 900 360 2,340

Argyle--rainedout

3,360 57,953 53,985 19,263 131,201

$131,201

Number of Players

Div. Pro-Am

TOTALS:

Other (type over this cell)

DIVISION ANNUAL REPORT

Manor CC

Argyle CC

Norbeck

Name of Club

Bob TurnerIV

Div. A-B-C-D Qualifier

Div. Two-Man Qualifier

A-B-C-D Finals

Club Revenue Received ($'s)

Montgomery Village GC

Leisure World

Bretton Woods

Lakewood CC

Mixer Totals:

TOTAL REVENUE:

Hobbits Glen

2-Man Team Finals

Kenwood CC

Montgomery CC

Leisure World

Montgomery Village GC



DIVISION V

DIRECTOR’S REPORT

DECEMBER 7, 2010

Division V had its fall organizational meeting on October 5. The clubs all agreed that
the “exclusive” home mixer dates experiment worked well, and wanted to do it again
next year. We agreed on the dates for each club so that they could fill out their schedules
for 2011.

Division V has signed up its first female member, she is from Ocean Pines. I talked to
her and explained that the mixers during the summer would be 18 hole matches, as I
knew that she was primarily a 9 hole player. She had no problem with that saying that
she was primarily interested in our quarterly “Flings” where she knew that we do have
competitions for 9 hole players. This might be a good selling point for increasing our
membership. I know that we here at the Pines have a very large and very active ladies 9
hole group, we might be the only club with that phenomenon.

Division V currently has 2 clubs that might be dropping out. The Elks Club is having
some funding problems and the Beach Club is up for sale. I have been assured that the
Beach Club might just be a name change with a new owner, but that the MISGA
membership would be retained.

Steve Neal, Director



MISGA MISGA

Division #: DIRECTOR: DATE: 12/7/2010

# of Home

Mixers Home Visitor Total Carts Food Prizes Total $'s
2 8 112 120 2,400 1,200 600 4,200

3 15 176 191 2,865 2,865 955 6,685

2 38 62 100 1,500 1,200 500 3,200

3 44 96 140 1,960 1,540 840 4,340

1 7 17 24 336 200 150 686

2 17 96 113 1,902 1,443 560 3,905

5 43 260 303 5,131 3,636 1,515 10,282

3 12 86 98 1,764 1,176 490 3,430

15 407 168 575 5,915 7,230 3,097 16,242

3 54 202 256 5,280 2,433 1,536 9,249

3 29 164 193 3,474 2,895 965 7,334

42 674 1,439 2,113 32,527 25,818 11,208 69,553

45 585 700 462 1,747

62 1,116 930 310 2,356

2,220 34,228 27,448 11,980 73,656

$73,656

TOTALS:

Other (type over this cell)

DIVISION ANNUAL REPORT

Bay Club

Beach Club

Deer Run

Name of Club

Club Revenue Received ($'s)Number of Players

Eastern Shore

Elks

TOTAL REVENUE:

Div. Pro-Am

Great Hope

Green Hill

Nassawango

Ocean Pines

Ocean City

Nutter's Crossing

Mixer Totals:

Steve NealV

Div. A-B-C-D Qualifier

Div. Two-Man Qualifier

A-B-C-D Finals

2-Man Team Finals

Nutter's Crossing

Ocean Pines



Division VI Report
MISGA Board Meeting – 12/7/2010

Maple Dale Country Club

1. Division VI held its annual Fall Meeting at Walden Golf Club on November 15, 2011.

2. The prospect of having Cross Creek Golf Club join Division VI was favorably received.

3. A new Asst. Director for Division VI was selected – Carl Lazar of Walden Golf Club.

4. Bob King of NGC Tantallon has agreed to take the Tournament Chairmanship for Div. VI.

5. The Division VI 2011 ABCD Qualifier will be held at U. of MD on July 11, 2011, rain date July 18.

6. The Division VI 2011 2-Man Team Qualifier will be held at NGC Tantallon on June 20, 2011, rain
date June 27.

7. Bob King accepted the trophy for NGC Tantallon winning the inaugural Division VI Match Play
Championship. The trophy was presented by Terry Coleman, Fairway Hills, father of the Match Play
series.

8. New Club for Division VI - I received and forwarded the preliminary documents to initiate new club
membership action for the Cross Creek Golf Club, located in Beltsville at the intersection of Old
Gunpowder Road and Briggs Chaney Road. The senior group at Cross Creek consists primarily of
former Patuxent Greens members. They have worked rapidly during the past month to get new Cross
Creek members signed up and have organized along the lines of the Patuxent Greens club. In
essence, the Patuxent Greens club has “transferred” to the Cross Creek club, leaving only a token
membership of 12-15 at Patuxent Greens. Assuming expeditious approval, the Cross Creek club will
use the 2011 schedule developed for Patuxent Greens, since Patuxent Greens is now too crippled to
execute the ambitious schedule and may not be a viable MISGA club beyond 2011. MISGA
Associates at Patuxent Greens would be invited to the Cross Creek home mixers as just another club,
and may join Cross Creek's away mixers, as well. The proposed MISGA Reps at Cross Creek are
experienced in the ways of MISGA, having served in several capacities at Patuxent Greens for many
years. Cross Creek’s General Manager Brian Boltz was employed by Indian Spring Country Club for
22 years until it closed for real estate development. He is very knowledgeable on MISGA activity.

Byron Keadle
Division VI Director



MISGA MISGA

Division #: DIRECTOR: DATE: 11/25/2010

# of Home

Mixers Home Visitor Total Carts Food Prizes Total $'s

3 61 96 157 2,669 1,570 785 5,024

5 127 178 305 4,880 4,575 1,525 10,980

8 156 232 388 10,864 6,208 1,940 19,012

5 106 255 361 6,498 6,137 1,805 14,440

4 49 126 175 2,625 2,625 875 6,125

4 133 171 304 5,168 5,168 1,520 11,856

4 92 161 253 5,060 1,265 3,795 10,120

TANTALLON 6 121 140 261 5,220 3,915 1,305 10,440

U. OF MD 4 67 227 294 4,998 5,880 1,470 12,348

U. S. NAVAL ACADEMY 4 109 196 305 6,356 5,844 1,525 13,725

WALDEN 2 28 88 116 1,972 1,856 580 4,408

49 1,049 1,870 2,919 56,310 45,043 17,125 118,478

56 1,120 1,120 280 2,520

50 850 800 250 1,900

122 4,087 7,343 610 12,040

3,147 62,367 54,306 18,265 134,938

$134,938

DIVISION ANNUAL REPORT

BAY HILLS

BOWIE

CHARTWELL

Name of Club

Club Revenue Received ($'s)Number of Players

TOTAL REVENUE:

CHARTWELL

Div. Pro-Am

TOTALS:

Other (type over this cell)

FT. MEADE

PATUXENT GREENS

CROFTON

FAIRWAY HILLS

Mixer Totals:

BYRON KEADLEVI

Div. A-B-C-D Qualifier

Div. Two-Man Qualifier

A-B-C-D Finals

2-Man Team Finals

TANTALLON

WALDEN



Maryland Interclub Seniors Golf Association

Appendix 6.1

Deceased MISGA Associates Report
Filed by the Club Rep.

Date: _________________

To: ________________ MISGAGRAM Chairman
To: _________________ MISGA Associate Chairman
To: _________________ Division Associate Chairman

From: _________________ Club Name and Number

Subject: Deceased MISGA Associates

Enclosed is a list of the names of the deceased MISGA Associates that should be included in the next
MISGAGRAM:

Division # Club Number Club Name Associates Name

CLUB REP ______________ CLUB # ___________



Appendix 10.1 MISGA YEARLY ASSOCIATES DUES REPORT

April 19, 2010 2009 2009 5-Dec-09 2009 2009

DIVISION I CLUB PAID ROSTER DIFF DIVISION IV CLUB PAID ROSTER DIFF

CRIPPLE CREEK 101 69 69 0 ARGYLE 432 95 95 0

EAGLE CREEK 104 54 54 0 HOBBITS GLEN 434 85 85 0

MAPLE DALE 106 21 21 0 KENWOOD 435 139 139 0

SEAFORD 110 24 24 0 LAKEWOOD 436 91 91 0

SHAWNEE 111 66 66 0 MANOR 437 128 128 0

WILD QUAIL 115 46 46 0 MONTGOMERY 438 49 49 0

JONATHAN'S LNDG 121 60 60 0 MONT. VILLAGE 439 63 63 0

SUSSEX PINES 123 50 50 0 NORBECK 440 76 76 0

BEAR TRAP DUNES 125 65 65 0 LEISURE WORLD 441 89 89 0

* NO ROSTER BRETTON WOODS 442 85 85 0

Division TOTALS 9 455 455 Division TOTALS 10 900 900

Club Total over paid 0 Club Total not paid 0 Club Total over paid 0 Club Total not paid 0

DIVISION II CLUB PAID ROSTER DIFF DIVISION V CLUB PAID ROSTER DIFF

BEAVER CREEK 214 86 86 0 EASTERN SHORE 503 35 35 0

HOLLY HILLS 216 38 38 0 ELKS 505 20 20 0

HUNT VALLEY 217 55 57 2 GREEN HILL 507 18 18 0

PINEY BRANCH 218 42 42 0 NUTTER'S 511 64 64 0

ROLLING ROAD 219 45 44 1 OCEAN CITY 513 55 55 0

SPARROWS POINT 220 51 51 0 OCEAN PINES 514 111 111 0

VFW 221 21 21 0 GREAT HOPE 519 36 36 0

WAKEFIELD VALLEY 222 33 33 0 DEER RUN 522 42 42 0

GLADE VALLEY 224 74 74 0 BAY CLUB 523 27 27 0

QUAIL VALLEY 226 57 57 0 BEACH CLUB 525 31 31 0

WESTMINSTER NATL 227 41 41 0

WINTERS RUN 228 31 31 0

RATTLEWOOD 229 48 48 0

CHALLEDON 230 40 40 0

CRESS CREEK CC 231 0 0 0

MUSKET RIDGE GC 232 0 0 0

Division TOTALS 16 662 663 Division TOTALS 10 439 439

Club Total over paid 0 Club Total not paid 0 Club Total over paid 0 Club Total not paid 0

DIVISION III CLUB PAID ROSTER DIFF DIVISION VI CLUB PAID ROSTER DIFF

CAROLINE 302 28 28 0 BAY HILLS 610 27 27 0

CHESTER RIVER 303 80 80 0 CHARTWELL 623 57 57 0

HARBOURTOWNE 305 58 58 0 CROFTON 625 109 109 0

PROSPECT BAY 309 80 80 0 PATUXENT GREEN 627 49 49 0

TALBOT 313 43 43 0 NTL GC (TANTALLON) 629 67 67 0

EASTON CLUB 319 63 63 0 UNIV. OF MD 630 56 56 0

CLEARVIEW 320 26 26 0 US NAVAL ACDMY 631 136 136 0

HOG NECK* 322 46 51 5 MARLBOROUGH 635 34 34 0

HUNTERS OAK 323 32 32 0 WALDEN 636 31 31 0

BOWIE 641 61 61 0

FAIRWAY HILLS 642 97 97 0

FORT MEADE 643 74 74 0

Division TOTALS 9 456 461 Division TOTALS 12 798 798

Club Total over paid 0 Club Total not paid 0 Club Total over paid 0 Club Total not paid 0

GRAND TOTALS PAID ROSTER Over paid UNPaid TOTAL Clubs in out

2009 3710 3716 0 0 2009 66 1 0

2008 3845 3843 2 0 2008 63 5 1

2007 3969 3948 20 0 2007 58 2 2
2006 4018 4007 18 11 39047 59 1 1

2005 4097 4073 45 21 19-Apr-10
2004 4239 4211 43 15 $ Income Total $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

19-Apr-10

RALPH CRUIKSHANK PO BOX 356 BOZMAN MD 21612
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Maryland Interclub Seniors Golf Association

MISGA Board Meeting @

MAPLE DALE CC

DECEMBER 7, 2010

Associates Chairman Report Appendix 13.1
Year Year

A. Roster Statistics: 2010 2009
Clubs: 65 66
Roster: 3662 3716
Paid: 3667 3710
Surplus: 5 0
Owing: 0 6
Clubs Accepted: 1 1
Club Resigned: 2
Decline (roster) -1.5% /-54 -3.5% /-133
5 yr. Total Decline -9.5% /-345

Norbeck added (2) Associates Sept. 2010
Hobbits Glen added (2) Associates Oct. 2, 2010
Cripple Creek added (1) Associate Oct. 27, 2010
Ocean Pines added (1) Associate Nov. 20 2010

MISGA in 2010 - Added 1 new club(s) (Nassawango (24) Rejoined) and had 2 club(s) resign (Seaford
(24) and Marlborough (31)..

The surplus exists because of the termination of paid-up MISGA associates , they have passed
away or they have left their golf club for various reason. As long as our club reps continue to do an
outstanding job of managing their rosters MISGA should continue to show a surplus in the future. I
plan to keep the unpaid total to zero in 2011.

MISGA Associate Committee:
I have deleted the "W" (No Hard Copy MISGAGRAM) from the Club Roster Form and the

Tutorial - Reason the MISGAGRAM is total electronic distribution (NO Hard Copies).
I have revised the 6.1 form "Deceased Associate Record" the responsibility of the Club Rep and

will notify the DAC's of this change .Copy sent to you by prior e-mail.
I have requested the Board of Directors consider adding a letter (F ) to the Rosters identifying the

opposite sex that are now members of MISGA

MISGA ASSOCIATE CHAIRMAN
Charlie Fieldhouse



12/4/2010 Participation-2010.xls

DIV 1 #  Participa#  Mixers # per Mixr Roster # Partic. % Rank
Bear Trap Dunes 100 5 20.0 61 32.8% 5
Cripple Creek 133 6 22.2 73 30.4% 7
Eagle Creek 158 7 22.6 56 40.3% 3
Jonathan's Lndg 112 3 37.3 46 81.2% 1
Maple Dale 29 3 9.7 28 34.5% 4
Shawnee 90 5 18.0 56 32.1% 6
Sussex Pines 171 6 28.5 48 59.4% 2
Wild Quail 54 5 10.8 40 27.0% 8

TOTAL DIV 1 847 40 169.0 408 41.4%

DIV 2 #  Participa#  Mixers # per Mixr Roster # Partic. % Rank
Beaver Creek 945 14 67.5 80 84.4% 1
Challedon 294 10 29.4 43 68.4% 3
Cress Creek 56 5 11.2 24 46.7% 8
Glade Valley 509 12 42.4 72 58.9% 5
Holly Hills 123 14 8.8 30 29.3% 16
Hunt Valley 89 5 17.8 44 40.5% 11
Musket Ridge 191 15 12.7 29 43.9% 9
Piney Branch 90 6 15.0 39 38.5% 12
Quail Valley 213 6 35.5 53 67.0% 4
Rattlewood 403 16 25.2 53 47.5% 7
Rolling Road 170 11 15.5 44 35.1% 13
Sparrows Point 98 5 19.6 57 34.4% 15
VFW 107 12 8.9 18 49.5% 6
Wakefield Valley 77 6 12.8 37 34.7% 14
Westminster 210 8 26.3 35 75.0% 2
Winters Run 49 3 16.3 39 41.9% 10

TOTAL DIV 2 3624 148 364.9 697 52.4%

PARTICIPATION AS PERCENTAGE OF MEMBERSHIP
FOR   HOME MIXERS

12/4/2010



12/4/2010 Participation-2010.xls

PARTICIPATION AS PERCENTAGE OF MEMBERSHIP
FOR   HOME MIXERS

DIV 3 #  Participa#  Mixers # per Mixr Roster # Partic. % Rank
Caroline 37 6 6.2 35 17.6% 9
Chester River 236 8 29.5 67 44.0% 4
Clearview 35 4 8.8 21 41.7% 5
Easton Club 187 10 18.7 50 37.4% 6
Harbourtowne 199 9 22.1 60 36.9% 7
Hog Neck 84 4 21.0 47 44.7% 3
Hunters Oak 42 5 8.4 12 70.0% 2
Prospect Bay 216 8 27.0 75 36.0% 8
Talbot 93 5 18.6 26 71.5% 1

TOTAL DIV 3 1129 59 160.2 393 40.8%

DIV 4 #  Participa#  Mixers # per Mixr Roster # Partic. % Rank
Argyle 40 4 10.0 96 10.4% 10
Bretton Woods 68 6 11.3 84 13.5% 9
Hobbits Glen 172 6 28.7 83 34.5% 2
Kenwood 123 7 17.6 123 14.3% 7
Lakewood 101 4 25.3 86 29.4% 3
Leisure World 299 9 33.2 86 38.6% 1
Manor 72 4 18.0 131 13.7% 8
Mont. Village 99 7 14.1 58 24.4% 5
Montgomery 140 9 15.6 58 26.8% 4
Norbeck 76 6 12.7 81 15.6% 6

TOTAL DIV 4 1190 62 186.4 886 21.0%

12/4/2010



12/4/2010 Participation-2010.xls

PARTICIPATION AS PERCENTAGE OF MEMBERSHIP
FOR   HOME MIXERS

DIV 5 #  Participa#  Mixers # per Mixr Roster # Partic. % Rank
Bay Club 8 2 4.0 42 9.5% 10
Beach Club 15 3 5.0 33 15.2% 9
Deer Run 38 2 19.0 67 28.4% 6
Eastern Shore 44 3 14.7 34 43.1% 2
Elks 7 1 7.0 18 38.9% 3
Great Hope 17 2 8.5 31 27.4% 7
Green Hill 43 5 8.6 23 37.4% 5
Nassawango 12 3 4.0 24 16.7% 8
Nutter's 407 15 27.1 58 46.8% 1
Ocean City 54 3 18.0 47 38.3% 4
Ocean Pines 29 3 9.7 104 9.3% 11

TOTAL DIV 5 674 42 97.6 481 20.3%

DIV 6 Participant#  Mixers # per Mixr Roster # Partic. % Rank
Bay Hills 61 3 20.3 36 56.5% 1
Bowie 127 5 25.4 63 40.3% 4
Chartwell 156 8 19.5 55 35.5% 5
Crofton 106 5 21.2 102 20.8% 9
Fairway Hills 49 4 12.3 85 14.4% 11
Ft. Meade 133 4 33.3 109 30.5% 7
Patuxent Greens 92 4 23.0 48 47.9% 2
Tantallon 121 6 20.2 76 26.5% 8
Univ. of MD 67 4 16.8 53 31.6% 6
US Naval Acdmy 109 4 27.3 140 19.5% 10
Walden 28 2 14.0 30 46.7% 3

TOTAL DIV 6 1049 49 233.1 797 29.2%

12/4/2010



1-Jan-10 TO Nov 22 2010

Plus or Minus Plus or Minus Plus or Minus

2010 2009 2008 2007 2006 2005 2004 2003 2009 vs. 2010 2008 vs. 2009 2003 vs. 2010

TOTAL CLUBS 65 66 63 62 59 59 58 60 (1.5%) (1) 4.8% 3 8.3% 5

MISGA TOTALS 3662 3716 3843 3948 4007 4073 4211 4366 (1.5%) (54) (3.3%) (127) (16.1%) (704)

-54 -133 105 -59 -66 -138 -155 -139

Plus or Minus Plus or Minus Plus or Minus

DIVISION I 2010 2009 2008 2007 2006 2005 2004 2003 2008 vs. 2009 2008 vs. 2009 2003 vs. 2010

CRIPPLE CREEK 101 73 69 83 84 85 89 94 93 5.8% 4 (16.9%) (14) (21.5%) (20)

EAGLE CREEK 104 56 54 54 67 58 56 49 54 3.7% 2 0.0% 0 3.7% 2

MAPLE DALE 106 28 21 64 67 70 70 76 73 33.3% 7 (67.2%) (43) (61.6%) (45)
SEAFORD 0 24 38 46 49 62 65 75 (100.0%) (24) (36.8%) (14) (100.0%) (75)

SHAWNEE 111 56 66 59 61 76 79 78 92 (15.2%) (10) 11.9% 7 (39.1%) (36)

WILD QUAIL 115 40 46 40 48 43 40 39 38 (13.0%) (6) 15.0% 6 5.3% 2

JONATHAN'S LNDG 121 46 60 56 53 71 70 72 50 (23.3%) (14) 7.1% 4 (8.0%) (4)

SUSSEX PINES 123 48 50 54 58 69 78 79 91 (4.0%) (2) (7.4%) (4) (47.3%) (43)

BEAR TRAP DUNES 125 61 65 64 (6.2%) (4) 1.6% 1 #DIV/0! 61

Division Total 408 455 512 484 521 544 552 566 (10.3%) (47) (11.1%) (57) (27.9%) (158)

Plus or Minus Plus or Minus Plus or Minus

DIVISION II 2010 2009 2008 2007 2006 2005 2004 2003 2009 vs. 2010 2008 vs. 2009 2003 vs. 2010

BEAVER CREEK 214 80 86 82 81 93 98 110 102 (7.0%) (6) 4.9% 4 (21.6%) (22)

HOLLY HILLS 216 30 38 46 47 52 47 54 62 (21.1%) (8) (17.4%) (8) (51.6%) (32)

HUNT VALLEY 217 44 57 61 51 62 74 67 72 (22.8%) (13) (6.6%) (4) (38.9%) (28)

PINEY BRANCH 218 39 42 62 73 71 65 65 69 (7.1%) (3) (32.3%) (20) (43.5%) (30)

ROLLING ROAD 219 44 44 62 64 55 65 77 99 0.0% 0 (29.0%) (18) (55.6%) (55)

SPARROWS POINT 220 57 51 65 78 75 79 90 82 11.8% 6 (21.5%) (14) (30.5%) (25)

VFW 221 18 21 37 35 42 54 50 49 (14.3%) (3) (43.2%) (16) (63.3%) (31)

WAKEFIELD VALLEY 222 37 33 37 34 33 33 40 37 12.1% 4 (10.8%) (4) 0.0% 0

GLADE VALLEY 224 72 74 82 83 90 87 108 109 (2.7%) (2) (9.8%) (8) (33.9%) (37)

QUAIL VALLEY 226 53 57 70 69 73 72 62 60 (7.0%) (4) (18.6%) (13) (11.7%) (7)

WESTMINSTER NATL. 227 35 41 43 45 44 51 52 50 (14.6%) (6) (4.7%) (2) (30.0%) (15)

WINTERS RUN 228 39 31 38 39 37 44 47 0 25.8% 8 (18.4%) (7) #DIV/0! 39

RATTLEWOOD 229 53 48 56 57 0 0 0 0 10.4% 5 (14.3%) (8) #DIV/0! 53

CHALLEDON 230 43 40 0 7.5% 3 #DIV/0! 40 #DIV/0! 43

CRESS CREEK 231 24 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 #DIV/0! 24 #DIV/0! 0 #DIV/0! 24

MUSKET RIDGE 232 29 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 #DIV/0! 29 #DIV/0! 0 #DIV/0! 29

#DIV/0! 0 #DIV/0! 0 #DIV/0! 0

Division Total 697 663 741 756 764 807 871 848 5.1% 34 (10.5%) (78) (17.8%) (151)



Plus or Minus Plus or Minus Plus or Minus

DIVISION III 2010 2009 2008 2007 2006 2005 2004 2003 2009 vs. 2010 2008 vs. 2009 2003 vs. 2010

CAROLINE 302 35 28 30 28 31 31 44 56 25.0% 7 (6.7%) (2) (37.5%) (21)

CHESTER RIVER 303 67 80 77 64 60 66 75 74 (16.3%) (13) 3.9% 3 (9.5%) (7)

HARBOURTOWNE 305 60 58 68 69 62 63 63 67 3.4% 2 (14.7%) (10) (10.4%) (7)

PROSPECT BAY 309 75 80 83 86 78 78 79 97 (6.3%) (5) (3.6%) (3) (22.7%) (22)

TALBOT 313 26 43 33 51 58 51 55 64 (39.5%) (17) 30.3% 10 (59.4%) (38)

EASTON CLUB 319 50 63 72 87 90 89 79 80 (20.6%) (13) (12.5%) (9) (37.5%) (30)

CLEARVIEW 320 21 26 25 22 20 30 29 30 (19.2%) (5) 4.0% 1 (30.0%) (9)

HOG NECK 322 47 51 49 52 41 0 0 0 (7.8%) (4) 4.1% 2 #DIV/0! 47

HUNTERS OAK 323 12 32 0 0 0 0 0 0 (62.5%) (20) #DIV/0! 32 #DIV/0! 12

Division Total 393 461 437 459 440 408 424 468 (14.8%) (68) 5.5% 24 (16.0%) (75)

Plus or Minus Plus or Minus Plus or Minus

DIVISION IV 2010 2009 2008 2007 2006 2005 2004 2003 2009 vs. 2010 2008 vs. 2009 2003 vs. 2010

ARGYLE 432 96 95 107 119 125 126 136 143 1.1% 1 (11.2%) (12) (32.9%) (47)

HOBBITS GLEN 434 83 85 77 80 90 93 84 80 (2.4%) (2) 10.4% 8 3.8% 3

KENWOOD 435 123 139 160 167 168 164 164 169 (11.5%) (16) (13.1%) (21) (27.2%) (46)

LAKEWOOD 436 86 91 92 91 102 102 103 120 (5.5%) (5) (1.1%) (1) (28.3%) (34)

MANOR 437 131 128 135 143 140 132 143 169 2.3% 3 (5.2%) (7) (22.5%) (38)

MONTGOMERY 438 58 49 17 28 41 45 44 56 18.4% 9 188.2% 32 3.6% 2

MONT. VILLAGE 439 58 63 80 85 83 92 98 114 (7.9%) (5) (21.3%) (17) (49.1%) (56)

NORBECK 440 81 76 88 208 163 91 91 108 6.6% 5 (13.6%) (12) (25.0%) (27)

LEISURE WORLD 441 86 89 98 107 105 116 118 126 (3.4%) (3) (9.2%) (9) (31.7%) (40)

BRETTON WOODS 442 84 85 86 82 85 86 86 90 (1.2%) (1) (1.2%) (1) (6.7%) (6)

Division Total 886 900 940 1110 1102 1047 1067 1175 (1.6%) (14) (4.3%) (40) (24.6%) (289)



Plus or Minus Plus or Minus Plus or Minus

DIVISION V 2010 2009 2008 2007 2006 2005 2004 2003 2009 vs. 2010 2008 vs. 2009 2003 vs. 2010

EASTERN SHORE 503 34 35 33 32 36 42 46 47 (2.9%) (1) 6.1% 2 (27.7%) (13)

ELKS 505 18 20 34 42 45 49 51 53 (10.0%) (2) (41.2%) (14) (66.0%) (35)

GREEN HILL 507 23 18 28 33 35 38 37 33 27.8% 5 (35.7%) (10) (30.3%) (10)

NASSAWANGO 509 24 #DIV/0! 24 #DIV/0! 0 #DIV/0! 24

NUTTER'S 511 58 64 63 77 75 75 81 90 (9.4%) (6) 1.6% 1 (35.6%) (32)

OCEAN CITY 513 47 55 66 77 93 96 79 88 (14.5%) (8) (16.7%) (11) (46.6%) (41)

OCEAN PINES 514 104 111 121 139 189 201 214 216 (6.3%) (7) (8.3%) (10) (51.9%) (112)

GREAT HOPE 519 31 36 42 36 33 37 17 36 (13.9%) (5) (14.3%) (6) (13.9%) (5)

DEER RUN 522 67 42 52 57 48 41 49 32 59.5% 25 (19.2%) (10) 109.4% 35

BAY CLUB 523 42 27 0 55.6% 15 #DIV/0! 27 #DIV/0! 42

BEACH CLUB 525 33 31 35 0 0 0 0 0 6.5% 2 (11.4%) (4) #DIV/0! 33

Division Total 481 439 474 522 588 636 635 630 9.6% 42 (7.4%) (35) (23.7%) (149)

Plus or Minus Plus or Minus Plus or Minus

DIVISION VI 2010 2009 2008 2007 2006 2005 2004 2003 2009 vs. 2010 2008 vs. 2009 2003 vs. 2010

BAY HILLS 610 36 27 16 20 40 33 41 44 33.3% 9 68.8% 11 (18.2%) (8)

CHARTWELL 623 55 57 66 55 58 61 62 59 (3.5%) (2) (13.6%) (9) (6.8%) (4)

CROFTON 625 102 109 108 84 49 58 63 62 (6.4%) (7) 0.9% 1 64.5% 40

PATUXENT GREEN 627 48 49 51 54 60 58 58 69 (2.0%) (1) (3.9%) (2) (30.4%) (21)

TANTALLON 629 76 67 69 78 69 60 75 74 13.4% 9 (2.9%) (2) 2.7% 2

UNIV. OF MD 630 53 56 55 68 67 84 91 87 (5.4%) (3) 1.8% 1 (39.1%) (34)

US NAVAL ACDMY 631 140 136 130 135 111 111 103 100 2.9% 4 4.6% 6 40.0% 40
MARLBOROUGH 0 34 29 31 26 33 38 41 (100.0%) (34) 17.2% 5 (100.0%) (41)

WALDEN 636 30 31 32 38 51 66 67 67 (3.2%) (1) (3.1%) (1) (55.2%) (37)

BOWIE 641 63 61 56 56 61 67 64 76 3.3% 2 8.9% 5 (17.1%) (13)

FAIRWAY HILLS 642 85 97 86 (12.4%) (12) 12.8% 11 #DIV/0! 85

FORT MEADE 643 109 74 41 47.3% 35 80.5% 33 #DIV/0! 109

Division Total 797 798 739 619 592 631 662 679 (0.1%) (1) 8.0% 59 17.4% 118



11/01/2010
11/22/2010
"F" Ladies

MISGA Directors and Committee Chairs

We are acquiring a number of Ladies in MISGA. I believe now is the time
to add the letter "F" (Lady) per Howard Taylor to column "D" of the
Club Roster.

The "F" entry can serve for a number of functions:

a. Maintain a record of the number of Lady Associates in

MISGA

b. When a roster is sent to a club the "F" will help the Pro

determine the persons using which tees

c. this record should be used for statistical purposes only

and not used to discriminate against anyone

I have discussed adding the letter "F" to the Club Roster with Mrs.
Boardman, Ft. Meade and Mrs. Pat Lonergran, Musket Ridge, and they
believe the "F" could also be of value to the ladies in general.

If any Director agrees with me Please make a motion:

"Add "F" (Lady) to Column "D" of the Club Roster"

I determined the following (4) by husband / wife - I could not determine
single entry ladies unless I read every first name on the roster.

55133 232 1 LONERGAN PAT

59406 643 1 PETERS DARLENE

59401 643 1 HOCHSTEIN SANDRA

59405 643 1 BOARDMAN CAROL

Please prepare your comments for the Board Meeting, Thank You.

MAC
Charlie Fieldhouse
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Report of the MISGA Rules and Handicap Committee
to the Board and Officers of MISGA

for the MISGA Board Meeting
at Maple Dale

on December 7, 2010

Plans for 2011

Informing Membership regarding Rules & Handicap Issues

-- In the MISGAgram - Rules Articles
In 2011, the Committee Chairman intends to continue to prepare interesting real-life

rules-related golfing situations. If there are no interesting real-life situations for a while, the
Chairman will revert to using one of the basic rules reminder articles from former President Sam
Hall's 2001 Rules and Handicaps Project.

Monitoring of Score Posting of Championship Tournament Scores

The Chairman's monitoring of the score postings of the more than 200 Associates
participating in the 2010 Championships revealed that 88 percent of the ABCD Championship
players posted their scores, and 92 percent of the Associates in the 2-Man Team Championships
posted their scores.

Because these percentages were very good and in line with the numbers for the last two
years, the Chairman did not recommend that the Board apply the tournament ineligibility policy
for the 2011 Championships, and the Board voted accordingly, to not apply the policy for 2011.

In 2011, the Chairman will again check the score postings of the Associates participating
in the MISGA Championships, and will submit the results to the Championship Tournament
Committees, in accordance with the Revised Tournament Policy Guidelines, for the Committees'
possible use in determining eligibility for participants in the 2012 Championships.

USGA Club Licensing Program -- Relicensing Required by January 1, 2012

In the fall of 2004, the USGA directed the State Golf Associations to implement a
program in their States to license clubs with authority to issue USGA handicap indexes. That
requirement began January 1, 2006.

By that date, all MISGA clubs had completed the steps to be licensed by their state golf
associations, including the verification of an active handicap committee by the club handicap
chairman, the taking of a handicap seminar and passing a handicap test (at a live seminar and
testing by the USGA or state association, or via the USGA's online seminar and test).

The USGA is now requiring that all clubs be relicensed to issue handicap indexes by
January 1, 2012. In early 2011, the state golf associations will be notifying the clubs in their
states that by the end of 2011, the clubs must complete the steps to be relicensed to issue
handicap indexes.

In 2011, the Handicap Chairman will work with the Division Handicap Chairmen to
ensure that all MISGA clubs take the necessary steps in 2011 to be relicensed to issue handicap
indexes in 2012.

Respectfully submitted,

Dick Crone, Kenwood -- Chairman, MISGA Rules and Handicap Committee
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 2011 2011 --  MISGA CHAMPIONSHIP TOURNAMENTS MISGA CHAMPIONSHIP TOURNAMENTS   

&  DIVISIONAL QUALIFIERS &  DIVISIONAL QUALIFIERS   

 

MISGA  CHAMPIONSHIP  TOURNAMENTSMISGA  CHAMPIONSHIP  TOURNAMENTS  

DIVISIONAL QUALIFIERSDIVISIONAL QUALIFIERS  

Championship Location Date Rain Date 

2-Man Team Rolling Road  (Div II) 

Catonsville, MD 

Mon-Aug. 1, 2011 Mon-Aug. 22, 2011 

Past Presidents 

(ABCD) 

Maple Dale  (Div I)  

Dover, DE 

Mon-Aug. 8, 2011 Mon-Aug. 15, 2011 

Qualifier Location Date Rain Date 

Div I & III - ABCD Prospect Bay (Div III) Tu - July 19, 2010 Mn - July 25, 2010 

Div I & III - 2-Man Team Wild Quail  (Div I) Th - June 23, 2011 Th - June 30, 2011 

Div II - ABCD    

Div II - 2-Man Team    

Div IV - ABCD Manor   Th - June 16, 2011 Th - June 30, 2011 

Div IV - 2-Man Team Hobbits Glen Th - June 23, 2011 Th - July 7, 2011 

Div V - ABCD Great Hope  Th - June 9, 2011  

Div V - 2-Man Team Ocean City Y&GC Wd - June 22, 2011  

Div VI - ABCD Univ. of Maryland Mn - July 11, 2011 Mn - July 18, 2011 

Div VI - 2-Man Team NGC Tantallon Mn – June 20, 2011 Mn – June 27, 2011 

 

Note:  From the Bay Bridge, Rolling Road is 45 miles and Maple Dale is 49 miles 

(As of 30/Nov/2010) 



MISGA Board Meeting
December 7, 2010

Maple Dale – Dover, Delaware

Audit Committee Report

1. 2010 Spring Fling at Williamsburg, VA: 5/11/10 to 5/13/10 Financial Report

All expenditures were supported by receipts or checks and all income was
identified by source. Shortage of $279.12 was covered by starting balance from
prior year of $409.02 leaving a remainder carryover amount of $129.90 for use
in 2011.

2. 2010 State ABCD Tournament at Chartwell CC: 7/26/10 Financial Report

All expenditures were supported by receipts or checks and all income was
identified by source. Check for overage of $26.00 was deposited in MISGA
account.

3. 2010 State Two-Man Tournament at Holly Hills CC: 8/16/10 Financial Report

Official receipt received and is consistent with prior report – report is final.

Gary Sorrell
Audit Committee Chairman

.
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2010 MISGA Annual Report
Division Home Home Visiting Total Carts Food Prizes Total
Mixers Events Players Players Players $ $ $ $

Division I 40 847 1,668 2,515 39,313 37,122 13,784 90,219
ABCD Qual  
2-Man Qual

Pro Am
Spring Fling

Others 115 440 1,534 1,840 3,814
40 847 1,668 2,630 $39,753 $38,656 $15,624 $94,033

Division II 148 3,624 4,865 8,489 140,702 133,456 42,299 316,457
ABCD Qual 51 765 816 306 1,887
2-Man Qual 79 1,264 1,027 474 2,765

Pro Am 125 1,665 7,963 345 9,973
Fall Fling

2-Man Finals 128 2,432 8,448 1,280 12,160
148 3,624 4,865 8,872 $146,828 $151,710 $44,704 $343,242

Division III 59 1,129 2,048 3,177 49,702 50,472 17,037 117,211
ABCD Qual 39 649 597 280 1,526
2-Man Qual 62 1,054 992 0 2,046

Pro Am 28 420 616 261 1,297
Annual Meet 64 1,280 1,024 320 2,624

[Other]
59 1,129 2,048 3,370 $53,105 $53,701 $17,898 $124,704

Division IV 62 1,190 2,047 3,237 56,653 52,190 17,903 126,746
ABCD Qual 63 220 895 1,000 2,115
2-Man Qual 60 1,080 900 360 2,340

Pro Am
[Other]

62 1,190 2,047 3,360 $57,953 $53,985 $19,263 $131,201
Division V 42 674 1,439 2,113 32,527 25,818 11,208 69,553
ABCD Qual 45 585 700 462 1,747
2-Man Qual 62 1,116 930 310 2,356

Pro Am
[Other]

42 674 1,439 2,220 $34,228 $27,448 $11,980 $73,656
Division VI 49 1,049 1,870 2,919 56,310 45,043 17,125 118,478
ABCD Qual 56 1,120 1,120 280 2,520
2-Man Qual 50 850 800 250 1,900

Pro Am
ABCD Finals 122 4,087 7,343 610 12,040

49 1,049 1,870 3,147 $62,367 $54,306 $18,265 $134,938

TOTALS 400 8,513 13,937 23,599 $394,234 $379,805 $127,734 $901,774



MISGAGRAM Editor Report
MISGA Board Meeting – 12/7/2010

Maple Dale Country Club

The next MISGAGRAM, Volume 103, will be published in mid-December. The December
MISGAGRAM will be the largest yet to be put on the internet. It has pictures from both Fall
Frolics. Those with dial-up access should initiate a download (Rt. Click, Save Target As) at bed-
time and let it run until it’s finished.

There are some associates who are not getting to read the MISGAGRAM and who probably aren’t
accessing the misga.org web site, either. Some have only a rudimentary knowledge of how to send and
receive email, but not how to open attachments. Many are still accessing the internet through dial-up
connections, much too slow to download the MISGAGRAM, which runs to 3 Megabytes or more. The
plan was to have each club rep print a copy and hang on their bulletin boards for those without web
access or knowledge. I suggest that Divisions include in their training seminars a tutorial on how to
acquire Adobe Reader, how to download documents from the web site, and how to use the Adobe
Reader controls for better viewing, including the Zoom controls.

Quote from the Proposal to Stop Printing the MISGAGRAM:
5. What about those who don’t have email or access to the web? In that case, the Club Rep can put the
MISGAGRAM PDF file on a CD and take it to the local FedEx Kinko’s. There, he can have copies printed
directly from the CD for $0.96 a copy for an eight-page MISGAGRAM, or $1.43 for a 12-page ‘gram. Ah,
but color is out of reach at $11.35 for 12-page ‘gram. The only reasonable way to see color is to view it
from the web site. Or, the Rep can print it on his own printer (in color) and give (or sell) it to the
technically challenged associates. Another option: Print a copy and post it on the bulletin board.

We repeat the printing suggestions for those Club Reps who may wish to post a copy on his club’s
senior bulletin board:

Printing the MISGAGRAM

For those who wish to print a copy of the MISGAGRAM, the following suggestions are offered.

1. Use 96 Bright paper of 24 lb Weight.

2. If your printer supports 2-sided printing, then set binding option to long side, left (this causes the print to be
upright on both sides; the 24 lb paper greatly reduces ink jet bleed-thru).

3. Use a three-hole punch to prepare the MISGAGRAM for inserting in a three-ring binder, or staple sheets
together in upper left corner.

Please support the MISGA newsletter by contributing items of interest in the form of articles, pictures
(with captions), letters to the editor, event reports, suggestions, holes-in-one, obituaries or death notices,
and anything else of interest to the MISGA associate. For guidance on submitting articles and pictures,
please download the document, “Preparing Documents for the MISGAGRAM” at
http://www.misga.org/Guides/Mgram_Prep.pdf .

Byron Keadle
MISGAGRAM Editor
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